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Josh Arneson <jarneson@richmondvt.gov>

FW: copy of email From David Ferguson form Vt Agency of Natural Resources
regarding Richmond Water Tank 

donmorin@accessvt.com <donmorin@accessvt.com> Wed, Oct 21, 2020 at 10:33 AM
To: Bard Hill <bardrhill@gmail.com>
Cc: Josh Arneson <jarneson@richmondvt.gov>, Kendall Chamberlin <kchamberlin@richmondvt.gov>

 

 

From: donmorin@accessvt.com <donmorin@accessvt.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, October 21, 2020 10:31 AM 
To: 'david.sander@richmondvt.org' <david.sander@richmondvt.org> 
Subject: copy of email From David Ferguson form Vt Agency of Natural Resources regarding Richmond Water Tank

 

Hi David :

 

Per Bard, I am sending this attachment to all members of the Water Sewer Commission in a separate email a copy of the
email I got from David Ferguson from VT ANR in order to comply with Vt meeting transparencies rules.

 

I understand and agree with your comment that lengthy litigation may not be the solution to the  water tank seeps. For
me, the seaps are a concern, especially knowing that special coating on rebar was not used and that the water tank is
partial exposed. I feel that an expert in water tanks should inspect the tank and give a report on the tank. My main
concerns are this:

1. The water in tank is corrosive to steel, and the reinforcing steel is not coated. Rusting of the reinforcing steel will
cause the steel to expand.

2. The tank is partially above ground.  When ever the temperature falls below freezing, the outside of the concrete
wall for a depth will be subject to freezing temperatures and if water is present, then expansion and spalling will
result. See sketch B for temperature gradient in wall when temp outside is below zero.

3. Concrete is not water proof. Many tiny capillary channels form in concrete and these capillary allow water to pass
through them. (sketch A). As a result, some of the concrete adjacent to these capillary are wet and are subject to
freezing and thawing. The result is spalling of concrete.

4. One of the firms that I called on said that the tank should have been designed all in accordance with ACI
(American Concrete Institute) recommendations. I would like to know this was done.

 

As a fellow member of the commission, I want to know if we have a problem and if we do, how we fix it.

 

This email will be sent to all fellow members of the Water / Sewer commission as per the minutes of the previous meeting.

 

Thanks

don
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